# KIRGEDWARD TIMES

P.A.C.E.

VOLUME II, No. 74 February 18, 1977

Next meeting Friday, Feb. 25, 1977 - <u>Time</u>: 1:30 - 3:30

<u>Place</u>: MacMillan Bloedel Place (near Hudson & 33rd) in Van Dusen
Gardens. <u>Topic</u>: Tour of MacMillan Bloedel. For more informa-

R.F.C.

# 2) AVCA SYMPOSIUM 77

(Audio Visual Communications Association) March 9 - 12, Hotel Vancouver. Please see notice board for more information.

R.F.C.

# 3) ENGLISH PLACEMENT TESTS - COMPOSITION MARKERS

tion, see pamphlet on notice board.

If you have had experience in teaching and/or marking at the Grade XII or higher level of English, you are invited to mark the above tests on the weekends May 6-8 & May 13-15 in Vancouver. The Honorarium is \$50 per day for the equivalent of five seven hour days. Markers must agree to be present at all sessions. If interested, apply in writing to:

E.R.I.B.C. - Markers Second Floor 1237 Burrard Street, Vancouver, B. C. V6Z 1Z6

by March 7, 1977 stating briefly relevant university training & experience teaching or marking grade twelve first year post-secondary English.

Please pass on this information to any suitable friends who may not be currently teaching, as approximately three hundred markers are needed.

R.F.C.



# 4) SEE SOUTH EAST ASIA

Thialand, Singapore, India, Malaysia, Nepal, Sri Lanka, Indonesia, Phillipines, Taiwan, Korea, Japan. Your Guide - Jim Funk, Biology Instructor. Noon-hour Slide Presentation, Wednesday, February 23, 12:30 - 2:30, Room 101.

R.F.C.

#### 5) SALAL

Salal (the Society for Additional Language Learning) offers weekend workshops in "the Silent Way" - an approach to language instruction that puts the responsibility to learn on the student.

Spanish - Friday, Saturday, Sunday, March 18, 19, 20 Hindi - Friday, Saturday, Sunday, April 22, 23, 24 (tentative)

for more information, see postings on staff bulletin boards or contact Donna McGee or Lillian Soga.

D.McG.

# 6) EDELWEISS CREDIT UNION BURSARY

The King Edward Student Fund Committee is pleased to announce the award of the Edelweiss Credit Union Bursary to Mrs. Gertrude Koeldorfer, B.T.S.D. student, an active member of the Credit Union. Our thanks go to the Edelweiss Credit Union for their generous donation and congratulations to Mrs. Koeldorfer.

R.S.

#### 7) HELP! TRANSPORTATION NEEDED

Daniel Fourier is a blind student who spends 4 hours a day on the bus to come to 3 hours of English Language classes. Do you know of anyone living in Surrey that could offer him transportation? He has been attending at night so his nephew can accompany him. He can attend any of the day classes if transportation is made available. Contact him at 581-7464.

D.McG.

### 8) RESERVED PARKING

Effective February 28th, 1977 the four "reserved parking" spots in the Metro Parking lot (opposite the receiver's door at the South East corner of the Administration building) will revert to general parking — i.e. the College will no longer lease them on a monthly basis from Metro Parking.

J.D.B.

#### 9) TREE FELLING!

The disappearance of the tree on the south side of the campus does not indicate that hospital construction has begun! The tree in question apparently was dropping branches on passing cars, so the Buildings and Grounds department decided to remove it in the interests of safety.

J.D.B.

#### 10) POSITION OPENING

The Southern Alberta Institute of Technology in Calgary require a Head Librarian. For details, please see Faculty Bulletin Boards.

R.F.C.

# 11) CONGRATULATIONS, JOYCE!

Joyce Mohabir is the proud mother of a baby girl! Deborah was born at 6:18 a.m. on February 13 and weighed in at 2.72 Kilos (or 6 lbs.) Hope our calculations are right this time!

M.G.

12) Mrs. Mary Griffith, our regular King Edward Times Editor is away ill this week. We wish Mary a speedy recovery and hope she'll be back with us next week.

D.M.

